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Oct. 16, 2015
· Congratulations to Silas Hall in Mr. Thurman’s class.  Silas is the latest newsletter contest winner.  Great job Silas and Parents!
· Our Halloween Parade and Parties are scheduled for Friday, Oct. 30th.  The parade will begin at 2:00 and parties will immediately follow. In keeping with our Safe Schools Policy, parents must enter through our main entrance and sign in.  Our doors will be open for parents at 1:55.  If you are a room parent, or bringing food, you may enter at that time and set up for the party during the parade.  No visitors are allowed to wear a mask or face paint.  We must be able to know who you are.  Students should bring their costume to school in a bag that morning.  Also, no face paint is allowed before party time.   No weapon like props are allowed.  This includes guns, knives, swords, bow and arrows, etc.  If your child leaves with you, he/she must be signed out in the classroom that day.  Please note that many students will leave with their parents after the party, and buses may arrive early dropping off the other students.  
· We are in need of more sponges.  We dampen them, put them in a baggie, and freeze them.  They come in handy when we need to apply ice to an injury.  If you are in a Dollar Store, you can purchase a pack of 6 for $1.  Thank you for helping us.
· We were scheduled for hearing and vision testing this week.  Due to a personnel change at the Health Department, they were unable to keep the schedule.  We have been promised that the testing will be done before the end of the year, but as of today, we don’t have an exact date.

· The Athens Fire Auxiliary is hosting a Spaghetti Dinner from 4:00-7:00 on Fri. Oct. 23rd.  The cost is $7 per person and the dinner will be held at the Athens Twp.  Fire Department in Athens.  All proceeds will go towards the purchase of a new Thermal Imagining Camera.   Come out and help support our fire department.  
· We would like to thank the Leroy Township Fire Department for coming to our school and teaching our students about Fire Safety.  The firemen watched while we had a fire drill, spoke to the younger grades on how to stay safe, and allowed the students to go out and see the fire trucks.  Thank you!
· Start saving your pennies and change.  Again this year,  we are participating in the Pennies for Patients campaign.  We are raising money for the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society.  Students will receive a coin box to collect pennies or change and bring it to school.  We accept all coins, dollars, and checks made payable to LLS.  We have a leukemia survivor at East Leroy, and we take pride in helping raise money for LLS.  Flyers and boxes will go home on Oct. 23rd, and will be collected between Nov. 1st and Nov. 25th.  Thank You to Mrs. Tenney and the Student Council for helping with this great program.
· Picture Retake Day is Thur. Oct. 29th.  If your child was absent on Picture Day, or if you are unhappy with the pictures that were taken, now is the time to get retakes.  If you wish to have retakes, you will need to return all of the original photos that day.  Make sure your child knows he/she should  go down to the library for retakes.  If your child was absent, and you need another picture envelope, let us know and we will be happy to send another one home.
· Due to the Halloween Parties being held on Friday, Oct. 30th,  the next newsletter will go home in Friday Folders on Thursday,  Oct. 29th.
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